CITY OF DEADWOOD
PARKING AND TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE

October 24, 2024
1. ROLL CALL:

The City of Deadwood Parking and Transportation Committee met Thursday, October 24,
2024, in the Century Room in City Hall. Justin Lux called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m. Present
were Justin Lux, Cory Shafer, Dory Hanson, Trent Mohr, Tom Riley, Jim Lee, Misty Trewhella and Andy
Goodwin. Commissioner Mike Johnson was not present.

Absent were Kevin Kuchenbecker, Lornie Stalder and John Rystrom.
2. APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

Minutes for the meeting on Thursday, September 26, 2024, were approved unanimously by a
motion from Mr. Mohr and a second by Mr. Goodwin.

3. INFORMATIONAL ITEMS ON AGENDA:
a. Project Updates:

Regarding the Whitewood Creek project, Bluepeak is supposed to be switched over on
October 30 or 31 and then the poles will come down. The sidewalks can then finish the
sidewalks.

The Deadwood hill lot — met with DOT with discussion regarding some sort of a land swap.
Hopefully that project can start in the spring.

4. NOTICE TO CONTEST PARKING TICKETS: None
5. NEW BUSINESS:

a. Patch Stop Broadway Ramp Permit/Citations: Mr. Lux indicated the owner has
a permit for a number of years for the Broadway Ramp. They have 4 cars on it.
It's been an ongoing issue that pops up now and then where their payment will
be declined or their permit expires and they don’t correct it right away and end
up accruing a bunch of citations. They are currently up to $5,730 in citations.
That is permit and accrual of fees. Discussion. He was told to be at the meeting
but he is not. Cem wants to retain the permit and come to an agreement on the
fees that are due. Motion to recommend to the department heads a reduction
in the amount due ($1,000) to settle and then deny any future permits to the
ramp by Chief Shafer, second by Mr. Mohr; motion carries with one opposed.

b. Charles Street Stakeholder Listening Session: There was a listening session with
residents and business representatives on Charles Street. The issues were:
garbage collection, mail, people parking in front of residents for entire days,
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issues when there is company at a resident’s house and there is no place to park,
sight line issues, big vehicles parking so you can’t see oncoming traffic. The
residents fought to keep parking and the boulevard when the Highway 85
reconstruction was done. People park there during special events, sometimes
for multiple days. The point was made that that area is zoned residential and
should not be used for commercial purposes. Some residents shared that they
thought that clinic employees should park in the Sherman Lot and walk to work.
Those that don’t have off-street parking didn’t like the idea of 2-hour parking as
their guests would have issues. Additional crosswalks were suggested. The hotel
owner indicated they work hard to keep their guests from parking on the street
and they send their big vehicles and trailers to the Sherman Street lot. An
employee at the clinic indicated they didn’t like parking in Sherman Street
because of the colorful characters that hang out in the area and it gets icy in the
winter. There was good interaction and wasn’t all negative. It was a good
discussion. Cedar Wood in is closed during the winter and offered her lot to
anyone who wanted to use it. It's a difficult situation and there needs to be
further discussion and considerations. Mr. Mohr moved to continue, second by
Mr. Shafer; motion carried.

Canyon Cab possibly out of business: Mr. Lux indicated he got an email
indicating that Canyon Cab is no longer in business. As far as the City is
concerned, Canyon Cab has their licenses until it expires. Once the licenses
expire (or they approach the City to surrender the license) then the City will
follow the ordinance to go from there.

6. OLD BUSINESS: None

7.

8.

INFORMATIONAL ITEMS NOT ON AGENDA:

One of the conveyance licensees has reached out inquiring about Alkali Ike as they
have not really operated all summer. The committee will deal with that in
November.

Mr. Lee indicated he removed 2 signs in the Sherman Street parking lot as Chris Cuts
It is no longer there.

ADJOURNMENT:

With no further business for the committee to consider, Mr. Mohr moved to

adjourn, second by Mr. Riley; motion carried. Next meeting is November 7, 2024, at 9:00

am.

Respectfully Submitted,

Rhonda McGrath, Recording Secretary
**** Audio from the meeting is posted on the “S” drive.



